FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. The number of children on an education, health and care plan (EHCP) in the local authority area as of March 1 who required a risk assessment, including but not exclusive to whether they could attend school, during the coronavirus crisis.
2345.

2. The total number of risk assessments the council has collected about pupils, including both ones conducted by the school and reported back to the council and those undertaken by the council, depending on the local approach, between March 1 and today (July 16).
1967 Risk Assessments were undertaken by schools on behalf of the LA for all children who had EHCP who were on school or college rolls in the city which were retained by the schools.  In addition 378 were collected by the council from out of area placements.  

3. If it was concluded in the risk assessment that a child was not able to go to school, the reason why. 
Each risk assessment involved discussion between the parent and the school to determine the safest place for the child to be.  If it was agreed that the child was not able to go to school it was because home was the safest place.  During the summer term risk assessments continued to be updated and some children returned to school. The variations to the provision offered to each child were agreed between the parent and the school and authorised by the council.

4. The number of risk assessments that decided a child could attend school.
In the period 23rd March to 30th June when Leicester went into local lockdown 923 risk assessments decided that a child could attend school and these children attended. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
